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April 26, 2023 
 
 
 
TO:   REGIONAL CENTER EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS 
 
SUBJECT: SELF-DETERMINATION PROGRAM: FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT 

SERVICES REVISED RATES   
 
Per the Department of Developmental Services’ (Department) directive issued on 
December 21, 2018, a Financial Management Service (FMS) may not charge a monthly 
rate in excess of the maximum rates posted on the Department’s website.  Per the 
Department directive issued on July 27, 2022, FMS fees are paid by the Self-
Determination Program (SDP) participant’s regional center outside of the SDP 
participant’s individual budget.  
 
Effective May 1, 2023, the Department has established new maximum monthly rates 
(enclosed) to be paid to FMS providers for services provided to participants in the SDP. 
Previously, the FMS monthly rates were based on the total number of services listed in 
the spending plan.  The enclosed FMS monthly rates are based on the total number of 
employees and providers listed in the SDP participant’s spending plan.  Only individuals 
directly employed by the FMS or participant are part of this total – it does not apply to 
employees of providers paid by the FMS. 
 
Determination of FMS Rate 
The FMS rate is determined using the total number of employees (full and part-time) 
and providers reflected in the SDP participant’s spending plan.  If the number of 
employees and providers changes for a period longer than three months, the FMS shall 
request an updated spending plan from the participant indicating the change in the total 
number of employees and providers; and notify the regional center of the change.  The 
regional center shall update the monthly rate paid to the FMS provider accordingly.  
  
Rates for Participants Whose Preferred Language is Not English 
Regional centers should use the rates reflected in the table “Rates for Participants 
Whose Preferred Language is Not English” when the preferred language of the 
participant, supporting family member, legal representative, or an authorized 
representative supporting the individual’s participation in the SDP is not English.   
 
 
 
 

https://www.dds.ca.gov/wp-content/uploads/2020/12/DDS_FMS_Info.pdf
https://www.dds.ca.gov/wp-content/uploads/2022/07/Regional_Center_Payment_of_Financial_Management_Services_for_SDP_Participants.pdf


 

 

Regional Center Executive Directors 
April 26, 2023 
Page two 
 
 
 
If SDP participants or their families have questions regarding this correspondence, they 
should contact their regional center service coordinator.  Questions from FMS providers 
should be directed to the appropriate regional center contact person.  Questions from 
regional centers should be directed to sdp@dds.ca.gov.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Original Signed by: 
 
VICKI L. SMITH, Ph.D.  
Deputy Director  
Policy and Program Development Division  
  
cc:  Regional Center Administrators   
  Regional Center Directors of Consumer Services   
  Regional Center Community Services Directors   
  Association of Regional Center Agencies   
  State Council on Developmental Disabilities   
  Nancy Bargmann, Department of Developmental Services  
  Brian Winfield, Department of Developmental Services  
  Carla Castañeda, Department of Developmental Services  
  Jim Knight, Department of Developmental Services  
  Ernie Cruz, Department of Developmental Services  
  Suzy Requarth, Department of Developmental Services 
  Kathleen Dempsey, Department of Developmental Services 
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